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           Presidentôs Message 

                         Gary Bulman - gossbulman@cox.net 

 The Holiday Party and Awards Ceremony in 
December was, I hope for you, a special springboard into 
a great Christmas and New Years season. We were 
blessed to enjoy such a perfect venue for our event. We 
certainly thank Linda, Ralph and her entire family for 
sharing their home with us. Linda ordered up a perfect 

day so we could stroll among the roses and enjoy fellowship, friends and food. 
You have selected qualified people to steer our rose society during the 

upcoming year. We are financially sound and ready for activities which in-
clude our annual rose show at Liberty Station, a Consulting Rosarian School 
and perhaps a pilgrimage in the spring. We look forward to our coming meet-
ings and again, due to the holidays in January and February, we move our 
meeting in room 101 to the 4th Monday. 

We have to thank Ruth Tiffany for working with Dexter Friede from 
Grow More Fertilizers in order to procure many fertilizer products at minimum 
costs. Ruth will be in contact by email concerning pick up times. Many heavy 
pallets will arrive at Ruthôs home so this may be a volunteer opportunity to 
help stage pallets when they arrive while picking up your fertilizer order. 

It is also time to renew memberships so if this has slipped through the 
cracks due to the many December activities now would be the time to get it 
into the mail or contact Ken Huff during our January meeting. 

I wish each one of you a happy new year and look forward to seeing 
you at the general meeting on January 25th. 

mailto:gossbulman@cox.net


  

 

   Holiday Party a Great Success 
 

By Bob Kolb, bobkolb@cox.net  

 
The 2015 SDRS Holiday Luncheon was a great success. The day was perfect, warm and sunny. The 

food provided by Top Hat Catering was delicious. Linda Clark and Ralph Reagan were perfect hosts and their 
rose garden was spectacular, as always. Attendees enjoyed the company and conversation with fellow rosari-
ans.  

After lunch, the 2016 Board Members were introduced and installed. They are President: Gary Bul-
man, First Vice President-Programs: Dona Martin, Second Vice President-Membership: Ken Huff, Corre-
sponding Secretary: Christine Allan, Recording Secretary: Sue Streeper, Treasurer: Bill Ornelas, Members-at-
Large: Linda Humiston, Mark & Robin Breeding, and Kirk Rummel, Past President: Bob Kolb, Rose Garden 
Trust Board: Pam Cawthron.  

 

After the Officer Installation, Gary Bulman pre-
sented awards. The Rosebud Award was presented to Lin-
da Pellegrino in recognition of her service as Recording 
Secretary and her support of other SDRS activities includ-
ing hosting an open garden, and contributing to the Fair 
exhibit.  

The 2015 winners of the American Rose Society Bronze Medal were Elaine and Bill Ornelas. The 
award recognizes their many contributions to the San Diego Rose Society and the American Rose Society. 
Elaine is the outstanding editor of Rose Ramblings and Bill does a great job as Treasurer. They were co-chairs 
of the award-winning exhibit at the 2015 San Diego County Fair, nurturing the roses for eighteen months prior 
to managing the installation and maintenance of the roses while on exhibit at the month-long fair. It is a much 
deserved recognition of their many efforts in support of SDRS. They were unable to attend the Awards Lunch-
eon so their medal will be presented at the general meeting on January 25. 
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2016 Board Members standing 
from left to right are: Kirk Rum-
mel, Sue Streeper, Christine Allan, 
Ken Huff, Dona Martin, Gary Bul-
man, Mark and Robin Breeding. 

Linda Pellegrino accepting the Rosebud Award 

continued on page 3 



  

 

 Presentation of the 
2015 Little Rose Show Awards 
was next on the agenda. Gary 
presented the Novice Trophy to 
Robert and Kristine Russell. 
Expect more great roses from 
their garden at our shows in 
2016.  
 

 

Bob and Marty Kolb had their names added to the large Little Rose Show Trophy as the 2015 winners. 
The trophy was first awarded in 1976. It now contains the names of fifteen different winners, many of whom 
won the trophy multiple times. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

          Gary Bulman with Marty and Bob Kolb, the 2015 winners of the Little Rose Show Trophy  
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Robert and Kristine Russell 

accepting the Little Rose 

Show Novice Trophy from 

Gary Bulman 

(Holiday Party, continued from page 2) 



  

 

Garden Tools on the Agenda for January Meeting 

By Dona Martin, donamartinca@aol.com 

Place and Time 

Our meeting is on Monday, January 25, 2016 in Room 101 of Casa del Prado in Balboa Park. The 
meeting begins at 7:30 p.m. The program will be presented by Philip Rogers, Corona Marketing Manager, and 
will cover garden tools and pruners. An authentic American brand, Corona tools were born in the orange 
groves of California in the 1920s. Since then, generations of agriculturists, gardeners, landscapers, arborists 
and construction professionals have turned to Corona for high-quality, performance tools that work as hard as 
they do. 

 

Pre-meeting Rose Care Program with Questions and Answers 

At 7:00 p.m., John Lester, Consulting Rosarian, will be presenting a short program about successfully 

growing roses in the Consulting Rosarian Corner. His program will be followed by a question and answer peri-

od to offer attendees a chance to have individual questions explored and solutions offered. 

 

Directions to Casa del Prado, Room 101:  The Casa del Prado building is immediately west of the Natu-

ral History Museum. Entrances to the Casa del Prado lead to an inner court. The rooms are accessible from the 

court. Room 101 is downstairs on the east end of the court. 
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San Diego Rose Societyôs  
Annual Rose Pruning Demonstration 

Held at the 
Inez Grant Parker Memorial Rose Garden in Balboa Park 

 2125 Park Boulevard, San Diego, CA 92104 

On 
Saturday, January 9, 2016 from 9:30 to noon 

 
By Bob Kolb, bobkolb@cox.net 

 

Bring your pruning gear to the Balboa Park Rose Garden on Saturday, January 9 from 9:30 to noon to 
participate in our annual pruning demonstration. If you are a novice, learn pruning techniques from a Consult-
ing Rosarian including hands-on pruning practice. If you have experience, it is good to polish your skills before 
pruning your roses this year. If you are a Consulting Rosarian, please attend and help teach pruning skills. It 
will be fun! 

Quote for rose gardeners during pruning time: 

ñSome people grumble that roses have thorns; I am grateful that 

thorns have roses.ò  

    Alphonse Karr 

mailto:donamartinca@aol.com
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The Rookie Rosarian  - January 

Planting and Pruning 

By Robert B. Martin Jr., petrose@aol.com 

 

January is the time to plant and prune roses. While rosarians in colder climates are sitting by the fire 
reading rose catalogues, we who live in Southern California have work to do. You can start pruning just about 
anytime after Christmas and that is usually when the bareroot roses begin to arrive in the local nurseries. You 
can both plant and prune throughout January and through about Valentineôs Day. 
 

Pruning 

Pruning time normally sends rose growers back to their books and out to pruning demonstrations and 
lectures to refresh their memories on the principles of pruning. There they will encounter numerous instruc-
tions on proper pruning technique, some of which are contradictory, and much of which scares them into 
thinking that if they donôt do it exactly right, something terrible will happen to their roses. Donôt believe it. 
You canôt screw up the pruning of a rose. (Actually you can, but this would require you to cut under the bud 
union, which is something I have actually seen done, so let us just say that it is very hard to screw up the prun-
ing of a rose.) 

In an effort to bring some order to this confusion I once developed ten simple principles that provided 
guidance on pruning large roses ï hybrid teas and grandifloras. I no longer believe two of them ï or maybe itôs 
because Iôve gotten older and more economical ï so now there are eight. These I describe below. And, with 
minor modifications, mentioned at the close, these eight principles also apply to pruning floribundas, shrubs, 
miniature and miniflora roses. Climbers require a somewhat different approach that I will also describe at the 
end. 

 
As with any project, the place to start is with a plan. Thus the first rule is:  
 

1. Plan Your Pruning From the Ground Up.  

Most rose growers start the pruning process from the top, standing over their roses and nibbling away 
with pruning shears as if they were barbers giving their roses a trim. This wastes time; it is also ineffective. 
The purpose of pruning is to select the strong, healthy canes that will support this yearôs growth. The stuff at 
the top is last yearôs history. Get down on your knees (sit down if itôs more comfortable) and look at the bud 
union and the canes that come from it. Think about new growth and turn to rule number 2: 

Miniature before and 

after pruning 

Hybrid Tea before 

and after pruning 

Floribunda before 

and after pruning 

continued on page 6 
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